
 

P.E.K.C. NEWSLETTER 
 

                               JUNE/ JULY 2009 

 

                       

    Hi there!!!!! 

 

 

Dear Members, 

 

I thought that I would not get this news letter out before the end of July, so many shows and things 

happening that it feels like I haven’t touched sides!! But here I am and hopefully I can get it out to you 

as soon as possible. 

 

To ALL OUR MEMBERS who have done so well at the shows, in jumping, agility, obedience, breed 

and carting WELL DONE!!  I have decided not to go too much into detail on the results as one of our 

old members was telling me that eventually that was all our old newsletter was RESULTS!  There are a 

few I will mention, but later on in the letter.  

 

We had our carting seminar over the weekend of 17
th
 to 19

th
 July and it was a huge success. Eleanor 

Gow from Durban came down to help us and what a lovely weekend it was. We learnt a lot and worked 

on our problems and in the end we all felt more in control of our dog and ourselves. Eleanor was a 

laugh a minute and also put us smartly in our places when she thought we weren’t listening! The 

distractions she used were so out of the ordinary, some funny and others weird, that we thought our dog 

would leave the field and dash to our cars. It was nerve racking on the handlers and some dogs were 

very concerned as to what had happened to the nice lady that was here a minute ago? I just want to take 

this opportunity to thank Eleanor for her time and knowledge and I’m sure that Joan Machard and 

Carly Anne Mostert, who went to the Nationals, would only have improved and will not let us down in 

Bloemfontein in August. Good luck to you!  Thanks to P.E.K.C. for your support and especially to 

John and Gavin for opening and closing club house for us. To Marcia our “Tea Lady” thanks so much 

for all your help. 

 

As you all know it’s that time of the year for you to pay your yearly subs, please do so as soon as you 

can and if there are any problems, feel free to talk to Janet Prince our Secretary.  Our AGM will be held 

on the 20
th
 September 2009 at 12:30 at the PEKC clubhouse – hope to see you there. Regards Bridget.  


